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2nd May 2019
Staff Meeting
There will be a staff meeting on Tuesday 7th May. The school will close for all pupils at 1pm. The bus will collect the bus pupils at that time.

Clothes collection

There will be a PTA clothes collection on Wednesday 29th May. We will accept donations of clothes or material from 23rd May.
Active Flag Inspection

Our Active Flag accreditation visit took place yesterday. Our Active Flag committee showed Ms. Fiona Harrington all the work that has taken place to encourage physical activity over the past two years. We are awaiting the results of her visit.
School Website

Congratulations to Ms. Horan on her wonderful work on the website. Our school website has been chosen as Scoilnet’s Star Site and is proudly displayed on their website as a model website! Scoilnet is a portal for Irish education.
School Nurse

The school nurse will visit the school on Wednesday 8th May to speak to 5th & 6th class about relationships and sexuality. Please take the time to go through the material in the Busy Bodies Booklet beforehand. The booklets were sent home last term.

Hockey Blitz

The senior classroom will be participating in a hockey blitz in Bandon Grammar School on Thursday 9th May from 10am until 1:30pm. They will need a gum shield and shin guards to participate. Please encourage them to bring them into school early next week so that they can practice. The cost of the bus will be €11.10 per pupil. We would like one parent to accompany us, please let us know if you are free.
Dental Nurse

On 22nd May, a dental nurse will visit the school to speak to the pupils about how to care for their teeth properly. The cost of the workshop is covered by your additional activities payment.
Mural

The Tidy Towns have asked us to paint a mural on the wall below the school. They offered to replaster the wall but due to the quality of the wall, it was decided that it would be better to use marine plywood. Mrs. Quin and Ms. Hawkins are using their artistic expertise to guide the project. We hope to complete the mural over the next two weeks. The children will be wearing painting shirts but it is probably a good idea to avoid sending them to school in good clothes!

On Saturday 4th May at 4pm, the unveiling a mural depicting the history of Enniskeane will take place at Enniskeane Post Office. We have been asked by the Tidy Towns Committee to extend an invitation to you all.
Singing Workshop

Second to Sixth class will be attending another singing workshop in Bandonbridge National School on Thursday 23rd May. The workshop will be led by Peter Stobart. The bus will be funded by the Diocese. 
Front Door Lock

A new lock has been fitted to our front door. The purpose of this is to prevent strangers walking into the building without our permission during class time. It is connected to the fire alarm so that the system disconnects automatically during a fire drill.

Parental Leave
I will be on parental leave for two weeks from Monday 13th May. Mr. Stack will be teaching the senior classroom and Ms. Horan will be acting principal during my absence.

Dates for your Diary
Monday 6th May

Bank Holiday
Tuesday 7th May

School closes at 1pm for a staff meeting

Wednesday 8th May

School Nurse RSE talk for 5th + 6th class
Thursday 9th May

Hockey Blitz in Bandon Grammar School

Wednesday 22nd May

Teeth workshop with a Dental Nurse

Thursday 23rd May

Singing Workshop for 2nd – 6th class

Wednesday 29th May

Clothes Collection
